O6paweHue K yutarensam

Ooporue apy3ba, yBarkaeMble Kojieru!

HaunHaetcs oceHb 2024-ro, U MaBHbIM BOMPOC: KaKWe HamnyTCTBEHHble CNoBa
Mbl MOX€eM CKa3aTb cebe v Apyr APYry B 3TOT KOHKPETHbIN BPEMEHHOMW MOMEHT Hallen
MMU3HWU? YTO Mbl MOXEM MOXEeNaTb UK 0 YEM BMECTE NOpPasMbILLAATb, BXOAS B o4epea-
HOW y4ebHOo-paboyunm rog?

N 3pecb xo4yeTcs npuBieYb Balle BHMUMaHWE K OAHOMY OYeHb BarKHOMY GakTy.
B oTnnyne oT 04eHb MHOTMX Apyrux npodeccun, 3aBuUCALLMX OT MHOXecTBa GpaKTopoB
(counanbHO-3KOHOMMUYECKOW M reononmnTUYecKon 06CTaHOBKM, KOHBIOHKTYPbI U cnpoca,
a MHorga Aake OT BPeMEeHW roja Wau MOroAHbiX YCNOBWM), Halla 6naropogHas npo-
deccus geTckoro Bpaya He3bibniema 1M BeyHa. [1oToMy 4YTO AeTW HWKOrga He nepecTa-
HYT 601€eTb, @ B3poc/ble — o6paliatbCs K HaM 3a COBETOM, NOTOMY 4TO HayKa 6yaeT
ABWraTbCs Bnepej, NpefocTaBnsas HaM HOBblE AaHHbIE MO U3MEHSAIOWMMCS MOAX0AaM
B BEeAEHWM TOW WAW NaToNormu, a Mbl 6yaeM HEM3MEHHO TPaHCAMPOBATb UX B Hally

peanbHYl0 KJIMHUYECKYID NMPaKTUKY. [oToMy 4TO HE3aBMCMMO OT TOro, CBETWUT K COJIHLE, WM Ha ABOPE cypoBas Bblora,
Mbl GyleT CHOBa WM CHOBa 3a60TUTbCH O HALLUMX MaNIEHbKMX MM COBCEM B3POC/bIX NOAOMEYHbIX. M 3TOT KPYyroBOpOT Hallewn
KM3HM, MO CYTU, U €CTb OCHOBA BEYHOCTU: 3eM/IF BpallaeTcs BOKPYr CBOEN OCU, OCEHb CMEHSIET IETO, 3MMa — OCEHb M TaK
fanee, TeMnepaTypa NOBbIWAETCS UK NMOHUKAETCSH, HalUW NaLMEHTbl BbIPaCcTaloT U CaMu CTAHOBSATCS POAUTENSMU, U TONbKO
0[HO OCTaeTCs He3biBAEMbIM — Halle KenaHue caenaTb Bce BO3MOXHoe, 4To6bl HALLE BCE — Hawwu aetn 6onenun pexe
n 6bicTpee BbidgopaBananu! MNoyntanTe cBEXMUE CTaTbM ITOFO HOMEPA — OHW MOMOTYT BaM JenaTtb 3T0 elle 60/ee Kaye-
CTBEHHO U 3 dEKTUBHO!

C yBaXkeHuem,
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noyYeTHbIN YieH neguaTpuueckoro ¢pakynbreta KoponeBcKoro Konnepgxa repanestos UpnaHauu
Neina CeinmypoBHa HamasoBa-bapaHoBa

Dear friends, respected colleagues!
The autumn of 2024 begins, and the main question is: what parting words can we say to ourselves and each other

at this particular time in our lives? What can we wish for or think about together as we enter the next academic year?

And here we would like to draw your attention to one very important fact. Unlike many other professions that depend
on many factors (socio-economic and geopolitical situation, market conditions and demand, and sometimes even on
the time of year or weather conditions), our noble profession of a pediatrician is unshakable and eternal. Because
children will never stop getting sick, and adults will turn to us for advice, because science will move forward, providing
us with new data on changing approaches in the management of a particular pathology, and we will invariably translate
them into our real clinical practice. Because no matter if the sun is shining or there is a severe blizzard outside, we will
take care of our little or very adult wards over and over again. And this cycle of our life, in fact, is the basis of eternity:
The Earth rotates around its axis, autumn replaces summer, winter — autumn and so on, the temperature rises or falls,
our patients grow up and become parents themselves, and only one thing remains unshakeable — our desire to do
everything possible so that OUR EVERYTHING — our children got sick less often and recovered faster! Read the latest
articles in this issue — they will help you do it even more efficiently and effectively!
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